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With Banks Tacking New Fees for Basic Services, Credit Unions Remain Best Value with Free Checking, Low Fees

LANSING (Sept. 30, 2011) – With members facing new charges, higher fees and greater costs that banks are starting to implement, the Michigan Credit Union League today said credit unions remain a good value now more than ever, with the overwhelming majority of credit unions still offering free checking and low fees for quality services.

“Michigan credit unions are committed to serving our members for one simple reason: We are member-owned and we belong to our members, and we want to make sure we remain the low-cost, high-quality option for the people we serve,” said David Adams, CEO of MCUL & Affiliates. “As a not-for-profit, our No. 1 focus is to put our members on Main Street first, not shareholders on Wall Street driven by corporate profits. As not-for-profits owned by our members, credit unions strongly believe in protecting consumers, encouraging savings and helping small businesses. The best way to do that is to continue providing affordable financial services, including free checking.”

Bank of America announced this week that it will charge a $5 monthly fee for using a debit card, starting in 2012. Wells Fargo is charging customers in some parts of the country $3 to use a debit card. Chase is requiring a $1,500 minimum daily balance in checking accounts, or it will charge customers $12 a month. Other banks are also expected to implement similar charges for basic financial services, many of which remain free at credit unions.

Today, more than 90 percent of credit unions, including those in Michigan, still offer free checking, compared with 45 percent of banks, according to www.bankrate.com. Credit union members also pay less for using a debit card out of network. According to www.bankrate.com, banks charge their customers an average of $1.41 for using an out-of-network ATM, on top of additional charges by the ATM’s bank. In comparison, credit union members pay around 99 cents for using an out-of-network ATM. More importantly, many credit unions are part of a nationwide network of 28,000 ATMs, located in virtually every town in the country.
Large banks are making the change because revenue from interchange fees paid by merchants – so-called swipe fees – is drying up. The Federal Reserve Board issued rules in June that essentially reduce swipe fees in half, from an average of 44 cents to 24 cents per transaction. The new rule takes effect Oct. 1. The new rules exempt smaller financial institutions from the change.
LOCAL NEWS EDITORS: For more information or to contact a local credit union in your community, please contact Lee Ann Mares at (800) 262-6285: ext. 515 or by email at LeeAnn.Mares@mcul.org.

About the Michigan Credit Union League & Affiliates
Organized in 1934, the Michigan Credit Union League is a trade association representing 324 credit unions statewide. Based in Lansing, the MCUL offers credit unions assistance in the areas of regulatory compliance, legislative advocacy, media advocacy and operational information. For more information, visit www.mcul.org and follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/MICreditUnions.
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